
 
 
 
 
Mr. Steven King, Executive Director and Secretary 
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 
1300 South Evergreen Park Drive SW 
Olympia, WA 98504-7250 

 

 

RE:  Docket No. UT-131239 

 

Dear Mr. King, 

 

Pursuant to the notice seeking nominations to the USF Advisory Board, I am submitting this 

letter of interest to serve on the Advisory Board in representing the Competitive Local Exchange 

Carriers.   

 

I have over 16 years of experience with Comcast and AT&T.  I have advocated Comcast’s 

interests for nearly 11 years with state level responsibilities covering the Legislature, WUTC, 

L&I, DOR and other state agencies.  I believe my involvement in the previous USF docket and 

my advocacy at the legislature working on the passage of E2SHB 1971 would benefit the 

Advisory Board.  I appreciate your consideration. 

 

My Biography is attached. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Rhonda Weaver 
Sr. Director 
State Government Affairs, Comcast 

 



Rhonda Weaver 

Comcast 

Sr. Director, State Government Affairs 

440 Yauger Way SW, Olympia, WA 98502 

360.81.1377 

Rhonda_weaver@cable.comcast.com 

 
 

 

Ms. Weaver joined Comcast in January 2003; as a Sr. Director, she is responsible for Comcast’s 

advocacy at the State Legislature, Utilities and Transportation Commission, Department of 

Labor and Industry, Department of Revenue and other state agencies.  Prior to joining Comcast, 

Ms. Weaver was employed as a Government Affairs Manager at AT&T and was responsible for 

regulatory and legislative advocacy.  She was employed at the House Office of Program 

Research prior to her employment with AT&T.  Ms. Weaver received a BA in political science 

from The Evergreen State College. 
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